La Mola gets pilot programme to curb snake population
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At eight yesterday evening in the Casa del Poble community centre of la Mola, Formentera
Council president Jaume Ferrer, environment councillor Daisee Aguilera and the regional
minister of the Govern Balear, Viceng Vidal, met to unveil information on a new push to control
numbers of snakes on the island, a joint campaign led by the CiF and the administration in
Palma.

According to Councillor Aguilera, since April 29 eighteen cages built by students at Eivissa's
school of art and artisanry have been set up around the island. With 20 snakes nabbed,
Aguilera assured the traps were already proving their worth. Another five traps will be installed
today, though if necessary that number could increase to 100. Aguilera indicated that so far
efforts have focused on la Mola, the most affected area on the island, but said other traps would
be laid elsewhere to establish the full scope of the snakes' spread. She enlisted the entire island
to help keep numbers under control, directing residents who see snakes to “report it to the
Office of Environment.”

As Minister Vidal pointed out, this species of snakes is invasive on Formentera and, in his
words, “a threat to our local biodiversity”. Nevertheless, he assured residents there was no
reason to panic. According to Vidal, the species targeted —Rhinechis scalaris—, “poses no
threat to people.” As a problem affecting both Formentera and Eivissa, the climbing snake
numbers received the attention of the Govern Balear, which is leading the current charge. The
officials also identified another objective: preventing the arrival of new snakes, which generally
come as stowaways on ornamental olive trees shipped from the mainland.




